END OF THE YEAR TOWN BOARD MEETING December 29, 2016

The end of year meeting of the Burke Town Board was called to order on December 29, 2016 at 11:05 A.M. at the Burke Town Court House and Municipal Offices by Supervisor David Vincent. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll Call:

Councilman:

Supervisor:

Arnold Lobdell

Bill Wood, absent

Jim Otis

Tim Crippen, absent

David Vincent

Tom Russell

Supt. of Highways: Code Officer:

Jim Dumont

A motion to dispense with the previous minutes was made by David Vincent and seconded by Arnold Lobdell. Roll Call: Arnold aye, Bill absent, Tim absent, Jim aye and David aye.

A motion was made by Arnold Lobdell and seconded by Jim Otis to deduct Teamster dues from the Highway Department Employee's pay checks when the Town of Burke is billed. Roll Call: Arnold aye, Bill absent, Tim absent, Jim aye and David aye.

Quotes for fuel prices for 2017 were received by MX Fuels, Arnold's Fuels and Adirondack Energy. All 3 fuel providers have quoted fuel prices at or below the New York State contract price. The Board has decided to wait until Adirondack Energy's fuel credit is spent before deciding on which fuel provider to accept.

Bills were paid.

A motion to adjourn at 11:32 A.M. was made by David Vincent and seconded by Arnold Lobdell. Roll Call: Arnold aye, Bill absent, Tim absent, Jim aye and David aye.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth A. Downing, Town Clerk

Recorded by, Elizabeth A. Downing

Elizabeth A Down